
 
 

To: City Council Members 
Ed Lavallee, City Manager 
David Persson, City Attorney 
Lori Stelzer, City Clerk  

 

From: Jeff Shrum, Development Services Director 
 

Date: August 24, 2017 
 

Re: 2017-2027 Comprehensive Plan Transmittal Hearing: (1) Response to Mr. Lobeck’s Comments, (2) 
Updated (page numbering and format) Data Inventory and Analysis (DIA) and (3) Listing of 
Comments Received Since June 12, 2017   

 
 

 
Response to Mr. Lobeck’s Comments:  Planning Commission Chairman Barry Snyder, myself, and 

consultant staff will provide an overall response to Mr. Lobeck’s Comments. 

 

Updated Data, Inventory, and Analysis: While the DIA is not adopted as part of the comprehensive plan it 

is still an important resource as the basis for the Vision, Intent, and Strategy statements that comprise the 

overall Comprehensive Plan.   Included in this meeting packet is an update to the DIA provided by the 

Consultant.  We apologize that this update was not provided at the previous meeting. To clarify, the result of 

this update was to reformat the document, removing blank areas/spacing, general clean up, and to update 

page numbers.  As a result, there was an overall decrease in the number of pages in the document.  The 

consultant will be available to answer any questions you may have on this topic.  As a side note: we continue 

to review the DIA as well as the Proposed Comprehensive Plan for formatting and typos.   

 

Listing of Comments Received Since June 12, 2017:  It should be noted that City Council (to date) has not 

by vote or consensus indicated any specific changes they would like to the proposed 2017-2027 

Comprehensive Plan.  However, since the start of the transmittal hearings (June 12, 2017) there have been 

suggestions, comments, and concerns raised via multiple sources including: testimony provided at the 

transmittal public hearings, via email or other written correspondence, comments provided directly to staff 

(City Council members), and comments by staff/city attorney.  In an effort to facilitate review and 

consideration by City Council, staff has provided the attached summary of comments received since the June 

12, 2017 transmittal hearing.  While we hope to have captured all comments received, if you feel there is a 

comment/concern that has not been included please let me know or bring it up at the meeting.  Our goal in 

providing this information is for Council to consider each item and by consensus or vote determine if there is 

a change needed to the plan and specifically what the change should be.     

 
 
Cc:  Comprehensive Plan Update File  
Attachments:  Updated DIA  

City of Venice 
Development Services Department 

 

MEMORANDUM 


